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KENTUCKY BOARD OF 

ARCHITECTS 

PRESIDENT’S  

MESSAGE 
Dear Members and Friends, 
 

I greatly appreciate the opportunity to serve as the president of the Board this year.   

The future is bright for Architects and Certified Interior Designers. This is an incredible time to be working 

as a design professional in Kentucky, more construction is underway than at any time in the history of our 

state! The largest hurdle we face is fulfilling the growing needs for our services with high quality 

professional work.  Many firms are constantly looking for professional staff. The numbers in Kentucky 

show that less than 25% of people licensed to work here reside here. All indicators show that we need 

more licensed professionals in Kentucky.   
 

Ten years ago, the total number of Architects was dwindling at an alarming pace nationwide. A variety of 

efforts reversed this trend; we enjoy an increase in licensed Architects by about 20% in the past decade.  

Now more than 120,000 licensed Architects are in the USA. So how do we continue this trend and expand 

to meet the growing need for professionals.   
 

The National Council of Architecture Registration Boards (NCARB) is constantly improving the 

testing process and monitoring candidates’ performance on the ARE®. To this end, NCARB has 

rolled out practice exams for the first time this year. The improvement in candidate scores is 

impressive. This hasn’t made the test easier; it made study more straight forward and the type of 

testing easier to understand. Many other factors are constantly being analyzed; this single effort 

has had a tremendous positive impact.  
 

One solution to find more professionals may be to find NAAB accredited university program 

graduates and look at ways to pull them back into our profession. A major area of concern is the 

lack of diversity in the ranks of licensed Architects here in Kentucky. Women make up less than 

12% of our licensees. This is far better than 20 years ago when women made up less than 1% of 

licensees in Kentucky, but it isn’t keeping pace with women graduating. Women are attending and graduating from accredited 

architecture programs at almost 50%, yet women are not pursuing careers in Architecture at the same rate as men. They must have 

been passionate about Architecture to complete a degree; how can we bring them back to the profession?   
 

It is impossible to say how many minorities are in our ranks as almost 16% of licensees have not divulged this information. We do 

know that at least 82% of licensees in Kentucky are white.    
 

The Board of Architects’ staff and I will more actively be searching for Kentucky candidates who may have graduated from a NAAB 

accredited program but are not pursuing licensure. Should you know someone who is working in a different profession or for any 

reason isn’t pursuing a license please let us know so we can assist them in better understanding the process available. Our goal is to 

help candidates and licensees fulfill the construction industry needs and better serve the health, safety, and welfare of the public. 

This will benefit all Kentuckians with a wider variety of qualified professionals working here.  
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IMPORTANT DATES  

BOA Board Meeting  
Monday, October 9, 2023  

Lexington, Kentucky 
 

CIDQ ANNUAL MEETING  
November 9-11, 2023  

Hotel Distill, Louisville, Kentucky  
 

BOA Offices Closed in Observance of  
Veterans Day Holiday 

Friday, November 10, 2023 
 

BOA Offices Closed in Observance of  
Thanksgiving Holiday 
November 23-24, 2023 

 

2024 Certified Interior Designer  
Renewal Period Ends 

November 30, 2023 
 

BOA Offices Closed in Observance of  
Christmas Eve/ Christmas Day 

December 25-26, 2023 
 

BOA Offices Closed in Observance of  
New Years Eve/New Years Day 

December 29, 2023/January 1, 2024 

 
CID NO. 

 
INTERIOR DESIGNER 

 
EDUCATION 

 
EMPLOYER 

 

0403CID 

 

Keri Lynn Moore 

Bachelor Science, Interior Design 

Texas State University 

 eight twenty 8 Design, LLC 

Austin, TX 

 

0404CID 

 

Althea Burns 

B.F.A., Interior Design 

University of Louisville 

Miranda Construction 

Louisville, KY 

NEW KENTUCKY CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS 

NEW KENTUCKY LICENSED ARCHITECTS BY EXAMINATION  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE-continued from front page. 
 

NCARB is actively looking at alternative methods to licensure. 

There are a few committees charged with exploring different 

aspects of this. Several of our Kentucky current and past board 

members are deeply engaged in this work on NCARB committees 

and we hope to be able to share more with you in the coming year.   
 

In November the NCIDQ annual meeting will be held in Louisville! 

Several of our Board members will be attending. We will be 

thoughtfully considering Interior Design in Kentucky and I hope to 

bring more information to you in the next quarterly newsletter. 
 

Kindest Regards, 
 
 
 

BOA President 

  

LICENSE NO. 
  

ARCHITECT 

  

EDUCATION 

  

EMPLOYER 

  

8957 

  
Alexander Hoffmann 

Bachelor 
of Architecture 

University of Kentucky 

Schmidt Associates 

Louisville, KY 

  

8965 

  
Emily Wolfe 

Master 
of Architecture 

University of Kentucky 

RossTarrant Architects 

Lexington, KY 

  

8971 

  
Brittany L. Leneave 

Master 
of Architecture 

University of Kentucky 

Mason & Hanger 

Lexington, KY 

  

8977 

  

Caroline Biagi Watts 

Master 
of Architecture 

University of Kentucky 

GBBN Architects 

Louisville, KY 
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The Board is honored to welcome Chad Beyer, KYCID, NCIDQ, IIDA, LEED AP, GPCP, as a new 
member. He was appointed by Governor Andy Beshear to serve on the Board until July 11, 2027. Chad 
is a graduate of Murray State University with a bachelor’s degree in interior design. In 2005, 
he founded i5 design group, Inc. in Paducah, Kentucky, to offer professional design services for the 
built environment. As president, Chad has served as an interior designer and design project manager 
for various projects including federal SID/CID projects, branch bank renovations, retail center design, 
corporate office renovations and residential design projects. Chad has worked in the design and 
construction industry for over 30 years serving in roles ranging from a laborer, draftsman, construction 
estimator, project engineering supervisor, to senior interior designer. He enjoys spending time with 
family, going on “adventures” with his grand kids, working on the family farm, and serving in leadership 
at Riverwood Church.   
  
What do you think is the most important skill that a successful professional needs to have?   
I think active listening and questioning is critical to success in this profession. I believe that great 
design ultimately responds. In order to understand what needs our design is responding to first 
requires us to listen and ask so we can then creatively respond. If we are not listening; our design 
efforts become self-focused rather than client focused.   
 

Who inspired you to pursue the career you have today?  
Mr. Fusco my high school freshman drafting class teacher. In transparency, I typically struggled in most of my classes. Mr. Fusco 
encouraged me. On one of my first projects, I turned in I remember very clearly, he came to me and said “Beyer, you’re not that good 
of a draftsman… but you have good ideas. Maybe one of these days you will tell people what they should draw”. That was enough for 
me to be hooked on designing things. I do a lot of sketching, but I don’t draft! 
 

In terms of successes, which accomplishments are you most proud of?  
Tough question. Serving in this position is a career goal and I am proud to be serving, but what I am most proud of is when I can to sit 
across from someone needing encouragement or searching for personal or professional growth and I am able to listen, challenge and 
encourage, and then see growth in them.   

 

What is the best present you have ever received?    
That’s easy! Salvation. My life changed incredibly when I placed my faith in Christ; it’s not always easy but I have comfort and 
confidence in his presence! 

BOA SPOTLIGHT 

“The pessimist complains about the wind.  
The optimist expects it to change.  

The leader adjusts the sails.”  
—John C. Maxwell 

BEST PRACTICES FOR PREVENTING CYBERATTACKS 
 

• Train your employees 

• Secure your networks 

• Use antivirus software and keep all software updated 

• Enable Multi-Factor Authentication 

• Monitor and manage Cloud Service Provider (CSP) accounts 

• Secure, protect, and back up sensitive data 

For more tips, please see Cybersecurity Best Practices | Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency CISA  

Chad Beyer, Member 

Kentucky Board Of Architects 

https://www.cisa.gov/topics/cybersecurity-best-practices
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KY BOARD OF ARCHITECTS 
Taking Care Of Business 

JULY BOARD MEETING BRIEF 
 

The BOA Summer Board Meeting was held July 18, at the 

University of Louisville Conference Center on the ShelbyHurst 

Campus in Louisville.  Chad Beyer of i5 Design Group in Paducah, 

Kentucky, was introduced as the new CID Board member, replacing 

Stephanie McCrery.  
 

The International Interior Design Association (IIDA) UPDATE 

Katie Pitts presented at the July BOA meeting. IIDA is trying to fill 

several open volunteer positions on their board for the following:   

advocacy, membership, and an event coordinator role. They are still planning upcoming 

events, such as the Design Awards on November 2, 2023, which will hopefully be held at the Louisville Botanical 

Gardens. The event will host a discussion with high-level professionals to receive feedback and gage what those 

goals will mean for the profession in the future. They have approximately 100 financially active members. To 

apply for IIDA membership:  Membership | IIDA  
 

 NCARB Annual Business Meeting UPDATE 

The Annual Business Meeting was held in Tampa, FL from June 15th to the 17th. Jill Smith served as the Kentucky 
delegate. She was elected Regional Vice Chair of Region 4. The meeting provided a forum for NCARB members 
to elect the incoming Board of Directors, vote on resolutions 
including a proposal to update NCARB’s governance structure and 
shape the agenda for the Council’s next fiscal year, which began 
on July 1.  
2023 Annual Business Meeting: Embracing Change | NCARB - 
National Council of Architectural Registration Boards  
 

KAR 19:225 AMENDMENT  

The amendment to KAR 19:225(2), regarding the 5-year rolling 

clock policy change, was filed with LRC on May 12, 2023. The 

amended regulation to do away with the 5-year rolling clock and 

accept NCARB’s Score Validity Policy is scheduled to become 

effective December 5, 2023. 

Teams divide tasks and 
receive success. 

 “The strength of the team is each individual member. The strength of each member is the team.” – Phil Jackson 

Since June 21, 1930, the Board continues to serve the Commonwealth by promoting  

and protecting the public’s health, safety and welfare and the built environment for  

human habitation through the regulation, examination and licensing of architects  

and certification of interior designers.  

Pictured from left to right: Jonas Bastien  and  Addison  

Lowry, McBrayer PPLC; Rex Cecil and Chad Beyer,, BOA 

Board Members; Jill Smith, BOA President; Olivia Davis, 

BOA Treasurer; Joey Nolasco, Secretary; Cordelia Harbut., 

Executive Director. 
BOARD ELECTIONS 

The Board elected the following officers for 

FY2024:  

Jill Smith, President;  

Joey Nolasco, Secretary;  

Olivia Davis, Treasurer.   

https://iida.org/membership
https://www.ncarb.org/press/2023-annual-business-meeting-embracing-change
https://www.ncarb.org/press/2023-annual-business-meeting-embracing-change
https://twitter.com/intent/tweet?source=webclient&amp;via=atlassian&amp;text=%20%E2%80%9CThe%20strength%20of%20the%20team%20is%20each%20individual%20member.%20The%20strength%20of%20each%20member%20is%20the%20team.%E2%80%9D%C2%A0%E2%80%93%20Phil%20Jackson&amp;
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ARE CANDIDATE TIPS 
RESCHEDULING FEES 

NCARB has implemented a new policy for Architect Registration Examination
®
 (ARE

®
) rescheduling 

fees. The new policy began August 1, 2023: 
 
*The first time a candidate reschedules a previously scheduled exam appointment, it 
will be free 
*The second reschedule of the same appointment will cost $50 
*The third and all subsequent reschedules of the same appointment will cost $100 
 

The ARE 5.0 Guidelines now reflects the updated policy, which is intended to ensure that all candidates 

have access to exam appointment times. For more details: ARE Accommodations Applications Now 

Available Via My NCARB | NCARB - National Council of Architectural Registration Boards  

COMPETENCE AS RELATED TO ARE
® 

 
Definition of Competence as Related to the ARE

®
,to protect the health, safety, and welfare of the public, 

a newly licensed architect practicing independently must demonstrate the competence to be 

responsible for a project from its inception through completion. This includes, but is not limited to, the 

ability to: 

  

*Apply architectural business practices 

*Evaluate legal, ethical, and contractual standards  

*Establish and coordinate project team activities  

*Establish programmatic and regulatory requirements  

*Provide design alternatives  

*Evaluate and incorporate appropriate materials and building systems 

*Provide and coordinate project documentation for a building and site  

*Provide construction phase services  

*Assess the project during all phases  

*Address environmental sustainability, resiliency, and adaptation throughout project design  

 

For more information:  Architect Registration Examination 5.0 Guidelines (ncarb.org)  

DOCUMENTING EXPERIENCE 
 

Experience Settings – An ARE
®
 candidate’s experience reports will fall under one of two experience 

settings: setting A or setting O. These settings separate your experience into two categories: 

 

 • A: Work performed for an architecture firm. 

 • O: Experiences that can be performed outside an architecture firm. They serve to define the type of 

organization, the work performed, and who verifies the experience. 

 

AXP-Guidelines.pdf (ncarb.org)  

“Training helps teach the vision and mission, but employees must put the training into action to have meaning.”- Sep Hyken 

https://www.ncarb.org/fees
https://www.ncarb.org/fees
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/are-accommodations-applications-now-available-my-ncarb?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=085a5e54f1-destination-architect&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-085a5e54f1-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/are-accommodations-applications-now-available-my-ncarb?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=085a5e54f1-destination-architect&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-085a5e54f1-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/sites/default/files/ARE-5-Guidelines.pdf
https://www.ncarb.org/sites/default/files/AXP-Guidelines.pdf
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ARCHITECT NEWS 

Offering students the opportunity to compete in 
two separate categories: Category I asks 
students to design a Steel Innovation Center in 
downtown St. Louis. Category II is open, allowing 
the selection of site and building program using 
steel as the primary material.  

Register by April 10, 2024 

Submit by June 5, 2024  

To apply: Program - Association of Collegiate 

Schools of Architecture (acsa-arch.org)  

“A building has at least two lives—the one imagined by its maker and the life it lives afterward—and they are never the same.”  
– Rem Koolhaas

Is continuing education required for 
architects in Kentucky?  YES!   

Twelve (12) Continuing 
Education Hours (CEH) are 
required as a condition for 
the annual license renewal. 

The requirement of CEHs for 
the annual renewal shall be acquired during the 
period beginning January 1 and ending 
December 31 of the previous calendar year. A 
minimum of 12 CEH shall consist of structured 
educational activities on relevant topics 
addressing health, safety, and welfare subjects 
as referenced in 201 KAR 19:087, Section 1(3).  

Architect Sent to Prison for Paying 

Bribes to Honolulu Building Permit 

Officials 

An architect has been sentenced to a year in 

prison for paying more than $100,000 in 

bribes to Honolulu city employees in 

exchange for expediting approval of his 

projects.  

1 year prison for architect who paid $100K in bribes to 

Honolulu building permit officials | Civil Beat 

2024 AIA COTE 
Top Ten for Students 

Seeks compelling design submissions that 
meaningfully address the future impacts of 
climate change, imagine and illustrate a healthy, 
sustainable and equitable future. 

Register by April 10, 2024 
Submit by June 5, 2024  

To apply: 2024 COTE Competition - Association of 
Collegiate Schools of Architecture (acsa-arch.org)  

KENTUCKY STATS

https://www.acsa-arch.org/competitions/2024-steel-competition/program/
https://www.acsa-arch.org/competitions/2024-steel-competition/program/
https://www.civilbeat.org/2023/07/honolulu-architect-who-bribed-permit-workers-sentenced-to-one-year-in-prison/
https://www.civilbeat.org/2023/07/honolulu-architect-who-bribed-permit-workers-sentenced-to-one-year-in-prison/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/acsa-arch.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a16d1c1e23c1444ebfbb9ec07&id=abda6985d7&e=36081a682a__;!!Db6frn15oIvDD3UI!ienjXGAEhtikVNleyffngPtlzfLK-sLO_7N60HLa-RQqZcFhmBAG9hfAem_H0lKDu43Xt2C-O7kL4r4m66oBKZZHSFBF8qE$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/acsa-arch.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a16d1c1e23c1444ebfbb9ec07&id=abda6985d7&e=36081a682a__;!!Db6frn15oIvDD3UI!ienjXGAEhtikVNleyffngPtlzfLK-sLO_7N60HLa-RQqZcFhmBAG9hfAem_H0lKDu43Xt2C-O7kL4r4m66oBKZZHSFBF8qE$
https://www.acsa-arch.org/competitions/2024-cote-competition/
https://www.acsa-arch.org/competitions/2024-cote-competition/
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A 2022 snapshot of the Kentucky jurisdiction’s 
experience program completion rate, examination 
success rate, number of licenses, and completion 
time for the experience program and examination. 

For more information: NBTN 2022 | NCARB - National Council of

Architectural Registration Boards 

NCARB UPDATE: Ensuring safe spaces and places for all communities. 

NCARB EDUCATIONAL 

OPPORTUNITIES 

Indoor Air Quality for Architects:  

Design Buildings to Promote Health and Wellness,  

Course 6: IAQ in Practice - Building Case Studies 

The course "IAQ in Practice - Building Materials and Finishes" is 

the fourth of six courses in the course series, "Indoor Air Quality for 

Architects: Design Buildings to Promote Health and Wellness." 

This course is designed for architects to consider how the 

selection of building materials and finishes can either positively or 

negatively affect the indoor air quality within a building. By 

leveraging third party resources discussed within this course, 

making informed design decisions, and creating specific language 

within construction documents, architects can play a major role in 

improving indoor air quality both during construction as well as 

when spaces are occupied. To register:  Continuum Education 

(ncarb.org) 

NCARB SANCTIONS SIX ARE CANDIDATES 
The National Council of Architectural Registration 

Boards (NCARB) has issued sanctions for six 

candidates who violated the Architect 

Registration Examination® (ARE®) Candidate 

Agreement ranging from copying and sharing 

exam questions to, in some cases, attempting to 

sell exam questions online.  Each case was reviewed independently 

by NCARB’s Professional Conduct Committee. Final disciplinary 

actions were made by NCARB’s Board of Directors at their June 2023 

meeting.  The candidates received public reprimand, their exam 

scores have been invalidated for any division taken that was found to 

have violated Category 1 and/or Category 4. Each candidate has had 

their testing authorization suspended for a period ranging from 5 

years to 12 years from their last testing event. Each candidate is 

required to complete ethics education ranging from 6 to 10 hours 

within the next 12 months. Candidates found to have violated 

Category 4 are also not eligible for the NCARB Certificate for a period 

of no less than 5 years beginning after they receive a valid 

license.  To read the article in entirety:  Sanctions Issued for ARE 

Candidate Misconduct | NCARB - National Council of 

Architectural Registration Boards 

"When I'm working on a problem, I never think about beauty. But when I've finished, if the solution is not beautiful... I know it's wrong." 

-Buckminster Fuller

DEMOGRAPHIC SNAPSHOT of KENTUCKY NCARB CERTIFICATE HOLDERS 

Demographic Count of Licensees Percentage of Licensees 

Asian 8 0.83% 

Black or African American 11 1.15% 

Other 6 0.63% 

White 785 81.77% 

No Race/Ethnicity Data Provided 150 15.63% 

Female 116 12.08% 

Male 748 77.92% 

No Gender Data Provided 96 10.00% 

https://www.ncarb.org/nbtn2022
https://www.ncarb.org/nbtn2022
https://public.tableau.com/app/profile/ncarb/viz/shared/FGP7XYPYX/
https://ce.ncarb.org/program_online_view_sa.php?prc=internal&pid=319
https://ce.ncarb.org/program_online_view_sa.php?prc=internal&pid=319
https://www.ncarb.org/press/sanctions-issued-are-candidate-misconduct-0
https://www.ncarb.org/press/sanctions-issued-are-candidate-misconduct-0
https://www.ncarb.org/press/sanctions-issued-are-candidate-misconduct-0


 8 “He who is not courageous enough to take risks will accomplish nothing in life” - Muhammad Ali 

SEEKING MENTORS/SPONSORS? 

Please consider being 
a mentor/sponsor!  
NCARB has a special 
program that will help 
you to encourage and 
support candidates’ 

professional development by 
providing work assignments that will 
guide them through developing the 
skills identified by the Architectural 
Experience Program® (AXP®).   

For more information:  Supervisors 
& Mentors | NCARB - National 
Council of Architectural Registration 
Boards 

NCARB’s UPDATED GOVERNANCE STRUCTURE
NCARB’s Diversity Collaborative and Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI) Committee, and 
feedback from NCARB’s membership proposed changes to NCARB’s leadership structure to 
ensure that their leadership represents the diversity of their constituents, as well as reducing 
the time required to join NCARB leadership. 

According to NCARB’s website, the new changes reduced the 

officers to a total of four: president, vice president, secretary/

treasurer and immediate past president. The membership voted to 

merge the secretary and treasurer officer positions, eliminate the 

second vice president position, and add two at-large director 

positions. This new structure shortens the time required to move into 

Board leadership and expand the pool of eligible candidates for 

director positions.  

Candidates for the new at-large director positions qualify by either serving for two years on a 
licensing board or two years on one of NCARB’s Board-appointed volunteer efforts.  This 
provides an opportunity to serve on NCARB’s Board of Directors to a larger, more diverse 
group of people, including non-architect members and board executives from NCARB 
Member Boards as well as architects who have not yet served on a Member Board.  The new 
governance will begin with elections to NCARB’s FY25 Board of Directors in June 2024 

For information about the governance structure and how to become a volunteer: Everything 
You Need to Know About NCARB’s Updated Governance Structure | NCARB - National 
Council of Architectural Registration Boards 

AXP ASSISTANCE 

Architectural Experience Program
®
 (AXP

®
) 

is designed to help you gain the 
knowledge and skills you need to 
competently perform various tasks 
essential to the protection of the public’s 
health, safety, and welfare. This will assist 
you to address common difficulties faced 
by licensure candidates.   

For more information:  How to Navigate 
Common AXP Issues | NCARB - National 
Council of Architectural Registration 
Boards 

https://www.ncarb.org/gain-axp-experience/supervisors-mentors
https://www.ncarb.org/gain-axp-experience/supervisors-mentors
https://www.ncarb.org/gain-axp-experience/supervisors-mentors
https://www.ncarb.org/gain-axp-experience/supervisors-mentors
https://www.ncarb.org/about/volunteer-committees
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/everything-you-need-to-know-about-ncarb-s-updated-governance-structure?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=085a5e54f1-destination-architect&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-085a5e54f1-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/everything-you-need-to-know-about-ncarb-s-updated-governance-structure?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=085a5e54f1-destination-architect&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-085a5e54f1-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/everything-you-need-to-know-about-ncarb-s-updated-governance-structure?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=085a5e54f1-destination-architect&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-085a5e54f1-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/how-to-navigate-common-axp-issues?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=d7f9869ee2-axp-update&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-d7f9869ee2-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/how-to-navigate-common-axp-issues?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=d7f9869ee2-axp-update&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-d7f9869ee2-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/how-to-navigate-common-axp-issues?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=d7f9869ee2-axp-update&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-d7f9869ee2-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/how-to-navigate-common-axp-issues?utm_source=NCARB+Email+List&utm_campaign=d7f9869ee2-axp-update&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-d7f9869ee2-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
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CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS NEWS 

CID Continuing Education 

2024 RENEWAL PERIOD: September 1 - November 30, 2023 

During the period beginning October 1, 2022, and ending September 30, 2023, a minimum of 
eight (8) of the twelve (12) hours of continuing education required shall be structured activities 
composed of one (1) or more of the following topics: life safety codes, barrier-free codes, 
building structural systems, lighting, electrical systems, and heating, ventilation, and air 

conditioning system. For more information, please review 201 KAR 19:445 

 

The Professional Difference Between  
"Interior Designer" and "Interior Decorator" 

Many people use the terms "interior design" and "interior decorating" 
interchangeably, but these professions differ in critical ways. 
Interior design is the art and science of understanding people's behavior to 
create functional spaces within a building. Decoration is the furnishing or 
adorning of a space with fashionable or beautiful things. In short, interior 
designers may decorate, but decorators do not design. 
Interior designers apply creative and technical solutions within a structure 
that are functional, attractive and beneficial to the occupants' quality of life 
and culture. Designs respond to and coordinate with the building shell and 
acknowledge the physical location and social context of the project. 
Designs must adhere to code and regulatory requirements and encourage 
the principles of environmental sustainability. 
The interior design process follows a systematic and coordinated 
methodology including research, analysis and integration of knowledge 
into the creative process to satisfy the client’s needs and resources. 
U.S. states and Canadian provinces have passed laws requiring interior 
designers to be licensed or registered and to document their formal 
education and training. Many states and provinces also specifically require 
all practicing interior designers to earn the NCIDQ Certification to 
demonstrate their experience and qualifications. By contrast, interior 
decorators require no formal training or licensure.  
For more information:  Become NCIDQ Certified | CIDQ  

International Interior Design 
Association (IIDA) 

Ohio-Kentucky Chapter 

2023 Louisville/Lexington  
Interior Designer Awards Event 

Dates:         Thursday, November 2 
Times:         5:30 PM— 9:00 PM 
Location:    Waterfront Botanical Gardens 
Address:     1435 Frankfort Avenue 

      Louisville, Kentucky 

TICKETS 
IDDA Members $40.00 
Non-Members    $60.00 

IIDA Student Member $20.00 
Student Non-Member $30.00 

Ticket sales end at 5:30 pm, November 2nd 

To register for events and more 
information: 
Louisville Lexington | IIDA Ohio Kentucky 
Chapter (iidaohky.org) 

“A design isn't finished until someone is using it.” -Brenda Laurel 

Thank you Stephanie ! 

Thank you for your dedicated service to the Board of Architects!

BOA Board President 

2/10/2020  - 7/12/2023 

Stephanie McCrery, CID, IIDA 

BOA Board Member 

10/16/2015 - 7/12/2023 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/law/kar/201/019/445.pdf
https://www.cidq.org/why-ncidq-certification-matters
https://www.iidaohky.org/louisville-lexington
https://www.iidaohky.org/louisville-lexington
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CIDQ  

2023 ANNUAL MEETING 

 

 

 

 
NOVEMBER 9-11, 2023 

HOTEL DISTILL 

101 W Main Street 
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 

MASTER/JOURNEYMAN TRAINING 
The Associated Builders and Contractors, Inc. of Indiana/Kentucky Chapter are offering  continuing education on 

Master/Journeyman Electrical classes.  The focus of the class is discussion of the most recent changes to the 

National Electrical Code which varies from residential and commercial to industrial.  

 *All classes will be held on Saturday. 

               *The cost of the Saturday class is $70.00. 

 *Doors open at 7:30 a.m. and class sessions will be 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 *Lunch will be provided for all classes. 

 *Participants may sign up for the class by going to abctrainin-ky.com or calling (270)843-1866. 

LOUISVILLE CLASSES 

October 14 

November 18 

December 9 

LEXINGTON CLASSES 

October 21 

November 11 

December 2 

“A year from now you may wish you had started today.”  -Karen Lamb 

The 2023 CIDQ Annual Meeting will be held on November 9-11, at the Hotel Distill, in Louisville, Kentucky. Chad Beyer has 
been selected to represent the Board as the Kentucky delegate, and Jill Smith will serve as the alternate.   
A Welcome Reception will be held on Thursday, November 9, 5:00 P.M. until 7:00 P.M., at the Hotel Distill.  
 

To register:  CIDQ l NCIDQ EXAMS l Annual Meeting  
For questions, please contact Kayla Karpp, CIDQ Governance, Engagement and Meetings Manager, at kkarpp@cidq.org  

http://www.abctrainin-ky.com/
https://www.cidq.org/cidq-annual-meeting
mailto:kkarpp@cidq.org
https://www.cidq.org/_files/ugd/0784c1_6b540c2a29be45048b532d6555e5bacc.pdf
https://www.cidq.org/_files/ugd/0784c1_6b540c2a29be45048b532d6555e5bacc.pdf
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“A History of the Profession of Architecture in 

Kentucky” written by C. Julian Oberwarth, 

FAIA, with additional material and editing by 

William B. Scott, Jr. on page 237, the annual 

report for 1953 listed a total of 327 registered 

architects for the Commonwealth. To 

purchase your history book,  please contact 

our office at (859)246-2069. 

Unlocking Continuing Education: Benefits of CAAK 
A Vital Resource for Kentucky Architects 

 

As a practicing architect dedicated to advancing our profession, I write to you 
today with a testament to positive influences that the Code Administrators 
Association of Kentucky (CAAK) has had on my career. I am delighted to share 
my experience as a member of CAAK since 2009, and how it has significantly 
enriched my journey. 
 

Throughout my professional career, CAAK has been instrumental in enhancing 
my expertise through its diverse range of educational opportunities. These 
programs obviously meet our state board’s minimum continuing education (CE) 
requirements. However, in my opinion, CAAK has further offered me a crucial 
conduit to maintain and advance my knowledge and skills specific to 
safeguarding public health, safety, and welfare (HSW).    i.e. 201 KAR 19:087
(3)  
 

The 2022 Analysis of Practice (AOP) study conducted by NCARB underscored the imperative to 
enhance HSW education. This resonates with CAAK's core mission, making it an invaluable 
resource for architects. By engaging with CAAK, I have fortified my own knowledge and tools 
necessary to implement model codes efficiently and effectively. CE seminars, workshops, and 
conferences should empower us to create spaces that not only inspire but also safeguard the 
public and adhere to the most recent code standards. 
 

The organization not only fulfills my HSW continuing education requirements but also serves as a 
vibrant hub for networking and knowledge exchange. CAAK's strategic partnerships with the 
American Institute of Architects (AIA) and the International Code Council (ICC) help to bridge 
support between many professional connections. CAAK helps educate building inspectors, fire 
officials, contractors, engineers, architects, and others in related fields. My membership has 
offered me rare bonding opportunities, creating relationships with officials throughout the state.  
 

CAAK has been a cornerstone of my growth as an architect. The organization's dedication to 
education, adherence to model codes, and strategic alliances with industry leaders make it an 
indispensable asset for architects in Kentucky. 
 

I encourage my fellow architects to explore the transformative benefits of CAAK membership. 
Together, we can help elevate our profession and proactively promote education opportunities 
geared toward protecting the safety and well-being of our communities. 
 

https://caak.org 
Kentucky Board of Architects 

Joey P. Nolasco 
 

Secretary, KY BOA 
 

Integrity 

Architecture, PLLC 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/law/kar/titles/201/019/087/
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/law/kar/titles/201/019/087/
https://caak.org
https://boa.ky.gov/Pages/links.aspx
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BOARD MEMBERS  
 

Jill Lewis Smith, AIA, NCARB 
President  

 

Joseph Nolasco, AIA, CID 
Secretary 

  

Olivia Davis, CPA, MSA 
Public Member/Treasurer 

  

Jeffrey Johnson, AIA 
Ex-Officio 

  

Chad Beyer, KYCID, NCIDQ 
Member 

 

T. Rexford Cecil, NCARB 
Member 

 

Franklin Gray, AIA 
Member 

 

Sydney Goetz, AIA, MHA 
Member 

 

 

STAFF  
Cordelia Harbut 

Executive Director  
  

Rachael McClain 
Ex. Administrative Secretary  

  

Yolanda Costner 
Staff Assistant  

  

COMPLIANCE OFFICERS 
Donna Rabbitt-Murphy 

 

Donald Petrella 
 

Michael Scanlan 

BOA ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

DID YOU MOVE? 
It is the licensee and/or certificate 

holder’s responsibility to insure that all 

contact information is current with the 

Board office. A Change of Address Form 

is available under our BOA (ky.gov)  

 

BOA Congratulates the  
Code Administrators  

Association of Kentucky 
(CAAK) on Celebrating its 50th  

Anniversary in September! 
Throughout the year, CAAK offers great trainings in connection 
with the International Code Council (ICC). These trainings are  
HSW approved and qualify for CEUs for architects.  
As a CAAK member, you will automatically qualify for  reduced 
fees to take the trainings.  Become a CAAK member today! Go to 
caak.org to apply or find more information.   

BOA Board & Staff: Pictured above from the 

left to right:  Yolanda Costner, Rachael McClain, 

Rex Cecil, Chad Beyer, Jill Smith, Olivia Davis, 

Joey Nolasco, and Cordelia Harbut.  

“I can't change the direction of the wind, but I can adjust my sails to always reach my destination.” — Jimmy Dean 

Chenault (Chenny) Woodford of 

Mt Sterling, Kentucky, died on July 6, after a 

long illness.  He was a graduate of the College 

of Design at the University of Kentucky, from 

which he received a degree in engineering and 

architecture.  He served as an officer with the 

U.S. Air Force and the Air Force  Reserves, 

before being honorably discharged with the rank as Captain.  Mr. 

Woodford was a founding member of the Chrisman, Miller & Wallace 

Firm, and later Director of Operations, Director of Equine and 

Justice Divisions, and also President and Chairman of the Board of 

Chrisman, Miller & Woodford (CMW).  He loved the practice of 

architecture and reveled in sharing his strengths and talents with his 

mentees.  Mr. Woodford is survived by his wife Donna, his son, 

William Anderson Woodford, his stepson, Brian Glover (Rae Lyn 

Glover), and granddaughter Grace Glover.   

IN MEMORIAM 

https://boa.ky.gov/Pages/docs.aspx
https://caak.org/



